
CHAMPAIGN COUNTY SHERIFF’S MERIT COMMISSION   
Wednesday, April 11, 2012    
Sheriff’s Conference Room  
204 E. Main Street, Urbana  
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jon Rector, Chair; Kelly Griffith  
MEMBERS ABSENT:     
OTHERS PRESENT:    Sheriff Dan Walsh     
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chair Rector called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m.  Declaring a quorum present, the Chair 
proceeded with the meeting. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Commissioner Griffith made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 13, 2012 
meeting.  Seconded by Chair Rector.   Motion passed.  
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  
 
Sheriff Walsh checked the lobby of the Sheriff’s Office - there was no public participation. 
  
DISCUSSION 
 
Sheriff Walsh discussed the breakdown of the scores on the Correctional Officer/Court Security 
test.    There were a total of 105 individuals who took the test, with the average score being 
78.19.  Chair Rector leaned toward making the passing score at 80% - Commissioner Griffith 
agreed.    Commissioner Griffith made a motion to set the cut off score at 80%, to strike the 
current list and replace it with the applicants of the March 29, 2012 test, seconded by Chair 
Rector.  Motion passed.    
 
OTHER BUSINESS    
 
Sheriff Walsh spoke about the replacement for (former) Commissioner Ed McGhee.  He made 
the recommendation of Eddie Adair – former Chief of Police at the City of Urbana.   County 
Board Chair Pius Weibel will nominate Mr. Adair in May and it will go before the County 
Board for approval on May 24. 
 
Sheriff Walsh asked Commissioner Griffith about her situation and continuing on with the 
Commission.  At this time Ms. Griffith advised she does not know her schedule but as long as it 
works out she will continue to serve the Commission.       
 
ADJOURNMENT  
 
Motion to adjourn the meeting by Chair Rector, seconded by Commissioner Griffith.  The 
meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Teresa Schleinz  
Teresa Schleinz/Merit Commission 


